Custer County Library Board
Minutes
May 11, 2016






    
Hermosa Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, May 11th at 1:00 p.m. at the Hermosa Library.  Members in attendance were Seyward Rittberger and Amy Kirk, with Mickey Schlecht presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  Hermosa Branch Director Bert Upton also attended and contributed to the meeting.  Past President Diane Bishop was recognized for her 10 years of service on the Board with a reception and gift following the meeting.
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· April Board Minutes & May 5th Special Meeting Minutes – Seyward made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected; Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  Amy moved to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; Seyward seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The current balance is $16,035.66 as of 04/29/16 of which $1,004.48 is restricted.   

· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  Balance - $133,002.22  
Expended – 31.7%
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for May discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for April.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.
· Book Chat
· Windows 10 for Seniors
· Summer Reading Program
· Foundation Update 
· BHLC
· SD Share It
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Library Sign
No progress has been made on the sign.  Jim Lyndoe has been at training and on vacation.
· Chairs
Doris Ann hopes to stop by Evergreen on May 17th to look at some chairs for the libraries. The Board suggested she also visit Western Stationers.
· Shelving Signage
The signs have been installed on the new shelving units.  The invoice for the signs has not yet been received, but it should be around $150.
NEW BUSINESS:
· 2017 Budget Request
Doris Ann presented the proposed budget request for 2017.  She proposed a request of $14,900 for Contract Services and $16,800 for Fixed Assets.  The total is the same as the request for 2016, but the cost for professional fees went down due to the decrease in the expense of the new ILS system, and the cost for utilities at both libraries is expected to increase by about $75/month total.  The trustees received a breakdown of the “Library Professional Fees” request for $4,300.   Seyward made a motion to approve the proposed budget request.  Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Doris Ann will forward the budget request to the auditor for submission to the Commissioners.
· New Library Trustee
The board would like to invite Pat Hoffman to the July 13th meeting.
· Building Modifications
The Board discussed the modifications to the building proposed by Craig Walz at the May 5th Special Meeting.  Seyward suggested we could ask the County Commission to cover the expense of making the front door handicap accessible.  Doris Ann was interested in pursuing the addition to the back of the building.  She explained that the drawings presented did not provide an adequate-sized multi-purpose room for hosting story-time.  The current room is approximately 490 sq. ft.  The largest rooms in the plans were 275 sq. ft. (in the addition) and 270 sq. ft. (cut out of the current area).  The board would like to pursue making the library more handicapped accessible and adding some storage/work space to the back of the building.  They were also interested in providing better signage in the current library.  Any further modifications could be considered in the future.  Mickey pointed out that the Foundation has less than $250,000 available.  She expressed that she hoped they would keep at least $100,000 in the account.  She pointed out that funds for improvements are not abundant.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:   

· Book Chat – Thursday, May 26th at 5:30 p.m.
· May 31st – Summer Reading Program Begins
· May 31st – June 10th Doris Ann’s vacation
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 1:52 p.m., and the Board celebrated Diane’s service. 
NEXT MEETING:   July 13th at 1:00 p.m. in the Library Conference Room 
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
